
Minutes of the Canadian Alternative Reference Rate Working Group  
 

Virtual, 6 November 2021, 2:30 p.m. to 3:00 p.m. 

Virtual, 22 November 2021, 11:30 a.m. to 1:30 p.m. 

 

 

6 November 

 

Overview of proposed recommendations for the future of CDOR 

The CARR co-chairs thanked members for attending this brief, ad-hoc CARR meeting to discuss 

the preliminary recommendations for the future of CDOR that were developed as a result of the 

Credit Sensitive Subgroup’s work. Members were supportive of the proposed recommendations. 

 

 

22 November 

 

 

1. Introduction 

Members were welcomed to the call. 

  

2. International update 

Members discussed the recent FCA statement confirming rules for legacy use of new synthetic 

LIBOR rates and the authorities communication with respect to the use of US dollar LIBOR after 

December 2021. Members were also updated on ESMA’s final report on draft regulatory technical 

standards on the clearing and derivative trading obligations in view of the LIBOR transition, which 

affected clearing obligations for various LIBOR and RFR-linked swaps.   

Members were also updated on the progress in the US in transitioning away from LIBOR. 

Members noted that MRAC was considering an expansion of the SOFR-first initiative. Members 

also discussed transition hurdles in the eurodollar market. 

  

 

3. Credit Sensitive Subgroup 

 

CARR’s co-chairs provided an overview of CARR’s draft CDOR white paper and its 

recommendations. The co-chairs thanked the members of the Credit Sensitive Subgroup for the 

hard work they had put into this project. The co-chairs also noted the importance of hearing the 

views of all CARR members on this paper since CARR members are broadly representative of the 

different types of firms in Canadian financial markets with exposure to CDOR.  

 

Members discussed the white paper and its recommendations, including their potential impacts on 

various types of market participants. Members also discussed whether a term CORRA rate would 

be appropriate for Canada. Members [subsequently] providing unanimous endorsement to the 

white paper and its recommendations, as well as to its publication by the end-of-the year. 

 

https://www.fca.org.uk/news/press-releases/fca-confirms-rules-legacy-use-synthetic-libor-no-new-use-us-dollar-libor
https://www.esma.europa.eu/sites/default/files/library/esma70-156-4953_final_report_on_the_co_and_dto_re_benchmark_transition.pdf


4. Accounting, Taxation and Regulation Subgroup 

 

The Subgroup leads noted the CDOR white paper’s analysis of whether it was possible to 

“enhance” CDOR and agreed that such changes would render it a new rate from a legal perspective, 

potentially frustrating contracts. 

The Subgroup leads discussed the recent work of the subgroup including examination of the 

CRA’s guidance on credit sensitive rates, and how it applied to CDOR. 

 

5. Transition Subgroup 

 

The Subgroup leads discussed the work on developing fallback language for loans referencing 

CDOR.  

 

6. Other items 

 

The next CARR meeting will take place virtually on 13 December 2021.   
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